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Hello House Committee On Judiciary, 

 

My name is Zhou Fang, a resident in Portland, Oregon. I am writing to strongly 

oppose SB 238A as it would violate laws and human rights most definitely.  

 

As an immigrant from a heavily surveilled country, I know what it was like to be 

surveilled and watched by the authorities, especially when there was no reasons 

given. The U.S. is the land of freedom and it is everyone's right to feel safe and 

unstalked.  

 

SB 238A, a bill to allow police and sheriffs to use drones for surveillance and spying 

in many situations – without warrants or court oversight, it would unsettle lives in 

every community and neighborhood, including those who have always considered 

themselves "safe". 

 

I oppose SB 238A.  

 

Respectfully, 

Zhou Fang 


